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Emerald Empire Sports Car Club 

P.O. Box 1204, Eugene, Oregon97440 

Email: President@eescc.org WWW.EESCC.ORG  June 22th, 2017 

 

 

 

 
2017 EESCC Club Officers 

President Robert Jacobson 
 Email:President@eescc.org 

Vice President                                 Hope Mueller  
Email:VicePresident@eescc.org 

Treasurer Jim Mueller 
 Email: Treasurer@eescc.org 

Secretary Bren Wamsley 
 Email: Secretary@eescc.org 

Chief of Registration Bonnie Mueller 
 Email: Registrar@eescc.org 

Chief Safety Steward Keith Olsen 
 Email: SafetySteward@eescc.org 

Chief of Timing Tim Steck 
 Email: ChiefofTiming@eescc.org 

Upcoming EESCC Events 
 

Monthly Meeting 7:00 PM  July 5
th

       

The Sizzler, Springfield OR 

Larison Rock Hillclimb                              July 1
st
  and  2

nd
   

Oakridge OR 

See Flyer for Details 

Autocross Events 5 and 6                             Aug 5
th

 and 6
th

    

Willamette Pass Ski Area 

Willamette Pass, Hwy 58, OR 

See Flyer Enclosed 

Adopt a Highway Cleanup                 9:00AM  August 12
th

  

Meet at the Market near Milepost 1,  

Hwy 58 
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 2017 Officers of EESCC 

 Upcoming EESCC Events 

 Roseburg Fairgrounds Event 

 Larison Rock # 30 Coming 

 Willamette Pass Event Coming 

 Just A Glimpse Into Our Past 

 Autocross Event #5 & #6 Flyer 

 Larison Rock Flyer 

 Results #3 & #4 

 Top 10 Drivers, #3 & #4 

 Pax Results #3 & #4 
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Roseburg Fairgrounds Event 
We had a great time.  99 cars one day and 100 the 

next.  Courses were challenging but fun.  The way 

the grid, timing and registration were located made 

it easy on the organizers.   

 

The surface started to get loose after several runs, 

and you had to learn to drive the clean line, not the 

proper racing line.  Those who learned that, did 

well, those that didn't were a hoot to watch.   

 

Larison Rock #30 Coming 
July 1

st
 and 2

nd
 will be our 30

th
 running of the 

Larison Rock Hillclimb.  We really would like your 

participation and help with putting the event on as 

well as driving in the event.  This will be 

probably be the last Larison Rock 

Hillclimb, so you do not want to miss it.  

 

Online registration is available. You can also sign 

up June 30
th

 at the registration hotel in Oakridge. 

Please go to the hillclimb section of our website and 

read all about it. 

 

Road Cleanup New Location 
We are meeting at the market near milepost 1 on 

Hwy 58, because we are now going to clean 

Highway 58 milepost one to mile post three.  It's 

just right around the corner from the old site.  Also 

check out the new coffee shop in Goshen at the 

Pacific Pride, On the Mark Coffee, run by our 

good friend Mark Reinertson. 

mailto:President@eescc.org?subject=EESCC%20At%20Speed%20Questions%20and/or%20Comments
http://www.eescc.org/
http://www.eescc.org/ContactUs.cfm
mailto:President@eescc.org
mailto:VicePresident@eescc.org
mailto:Treasurer@eescc.org
mailto:Treasurer@eescc.org
mailto:Secretary@eescc.org
mailto:Registrar@eescc.org
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http://www.eescc.org/EESCC2003Schedule.cfm
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 EESCC Sponsors - Support our Sponsors!! 
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Willamette Pass Autocross 

 

Don’t miss one of our most fun events of the year.  Enjoy 

the mountain air mixed with the sound of racecars.  

 

 Camping is allowed and is a highlight of the event.  The 

lodges at the Crescent Lake Junction are also popular for 

parties and barbeques.   

 

Mainly we come for the racing.  A couple of experienced 

CP drivers are putting the courses together, so you know 

they will be fun.  Come on up and flatten some cones. . 
 

Just A Glimpse Into Our Past  

By Bonnie Mueller 

 

 

I was looking for inspiration to write an article- I told Jim that I 

would write about all the cars we have had……but he told me I had 

already done that.  Sure enough, after reading every newsletter from 

now till 2012 I found it - in the February 2012 newsletter. Funny, he 

thought it was just a year or two ago, I didn’t even remember it.  Are 

we getting old or what? 

 

But, what I found going back, was that a large amount of our 

fantastic club-members have had so many experiences with cars, 

racing, and life in general!  Fun to read- You must go back and 

re-read our old newsletters!  They're all available online at  

eescc.org/Publications.cfm#MonthlyNewsletters 

 

Things I noticed: 

1) Our entry fee for an autocross only changed $5, used to be 

$15 member cost, since 2001 - $20 member cost now.  You 

can NOT have so much fun for $20 anywhere else!!! 

2) Below I have listed some fun articles written by our diverse 

crowd of members and friends – check out these, but don’t 

stop at these.  Reread all the articles, for all the years.  In re-

reading these articles and newsletters, you will gain a small 

glimpse into the club’s history. 

3) I need to write a “Lemons part 2, the racing."  Maybe my 

next article. 

August 2004: “Quest for a new car body”- Tim Steck 

 

July 2005: “What a long strange trip it’s been” – David Lumbra 

 

August 2005: “Autocrossing- A life changing experience” – Jerry 

Braunberger 

 

(541) 689-1004 
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September 2006: “The Mueller’s at Nurburgring” – Jim 

Mueller 

 

June 2007:  We were bitching about everyone’s terrible 

numbers and letters- and here we are 10 years later and we 
still have folks with difficult to see numbers and letters!   

Some things don’t change. 

 

February 2008: “A go kart day”- Kevin Cruz 

 

December 2008: “A time to be thankful” – Jerry Braunberger 

 

April 2009: “What can be more fun than racing?” – Cheryl 

Baugh 

 

July 2010: “Lemons part 1, the build” – Bonnie Mueller 

 

November 2010: “Resistance is futile, might as well join 

‘em” – Rachal Cruz 

 

November 20011: A secret shopper-how did we do?” - Ed & 

Michelle Gouldsmith 

 

September 2012: “Crossing the line, or a Girls guide to 

autocross” – Rae Heselbach 

 

December 2012: “And the fun continues” – Bonnie Mueller 

 

February 2013: “The beginning” - Bert Jacobson 

 

November 2013: “Driving blind” – Rae Heselbach 

 

January 2014: “A family affair” – Jerry Shultz 

 

April 2014: “22 Seasons and counting- for #45” – Andrew 

Hafner 

 

August 2014: “The view from checkpoint five” – David 

Lumbra:  

 

April 2015: “The underground grand prix- Where one racer 

started his story” – Jeffrey Fields 

 

March 2016: “One hell of a Fourth of July weekend” – Mike 

Mullikin 

 

March 2016: “Change all of the things” – Hope Mueller 

 

 

I hope you enjoy reading these, and all the past newsletters 

and articles as I have enjoyed them so much.  Here’s to the 

club; our past, our present, our future. 
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